


Livingstone Shire Council and 

Rockhampton Regional Council - External 

Boundary Review 

It is with interest watching the debate and reading the planning advice, I provide my feedback. The 

decision to move the boundaries should be the responsibility of the Minister for State Development, 

Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning and QTC on the basis of maintaining a viable and 

sustainable local government authority, not a vote of self-interest.  

Reasoning: The residents of Glenlee, Glendale and Rockyview will not see any difference to services 

between RRC and LSC, including water, refuge services and road maintenance. Therefore, if one 

council, Rockhampton Regional Council who has the most to benefit from the boundary changes 

publicly provides an incentive to the premise holders a significant rates reduction each year, then 

obviously the premise holder would be foolish not to vote for the boundary change. Adding to this 

tainted process. QTC highlights the significant financial gain to RRC without any risk, therefore every 

rate payer for RRCs has an interest to vote Yes for the boundary change to obtain this short- and 

long-term financial gain.  

This process is tainted with money incentives and needs to be about viability and sustainability. 

Maybe the debate of re-amalgamation should be had, if that is the most viable and sustainable 

future. 

If RRC were concerned about boundaries, then RRC should move the boundary along Emu Park road 

to shift the median density Nerimbera residents to RRC and provide them with a refuge service. That 

is a disgrace in a first world country where one half of the street gets a refuge service and the other 

doesn’t.  

 




